RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS


MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING 

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE 

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD

February 17, 2004

Pursuant to posted notice, the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Tuesday, February 17, 2004 at 8:30 a.m., at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.

Attendance
In attendance were Directors:


Also in attendance were:



Douglas Woods, President/Director 

Jenny Tchang


Rusty Green, Vice President/Director 
Carl Schuler



Holger Christiansen, Secretary/Director
Terry Schooler; Schooler & Associates, 



Jerry Davis, Director 




Inc. (Asst. Secretary)

Tom Cone, Director



Peter Susemihl; Susemihl, McDermott

& Cowan, P.C.

Call to Order,

& Certification

of the Agenda
Mr. Doug Woods called the meeting to order at 8:35 a.m.  

Approval of

Minutes &

Excusal
Motion to approve January minutes made by Mr. Christiansen and seconded by Mr. Davis.  It was unanimously approved.

Engineering 

& Design
Made by Terry Schooler, DMJM:  

1) Mr. Schooler advised the Board that the contract for Project “B” is proposed to be presented to the Board of County Commissioners, for their approval, on February 19th.  Notice to proceed shortly thereafter and construction to start early March 2004.

2) Mr. Schooler advised the Board regarding project “C” that based on his recent discussion with Colorado Springs Utilities, the District’s share of the power line relocation has been reduced to approximately $1.1 million.  Also, DMJM has had their contract extended to start on the preliminary design for “C”. 

Manager’s Report

1) Mr. Schooler updated the Board members to the status of acquisition of all of the properties.  There are still three outstanding properties that we have not closed on.  The final price on all of those, except for one, has been established.  The Pride Soccer acquisition is the only one in contention.  We have not been able to agree on price.  Based on this information we feel there will be about $800,000 remaining in our Acquisition account, which will be transferred over to a construction fund in the next couple of months.   

2) After a brief discussion, the Board feels we should have some kind of groundbreaking event for Project “B”.   Mr. Schooler will pursue this.

3) Mr. Schooler reported that the liability insurance for management would run about $1,600.00 a year.  The Board felt that we should move forward with making those arrangements.

Legal Report
1) Mr. Susemihl advised the Board with regard to the May 4 director elections and has received no other nominations for Board membership.  Mr. Susemihl and Mr. Schooler will close out the nomination process at the proper time.  Mr. Susemihl will do the necessary paper work to appoint the present Board members.

Building Permit

& Platting Fees
 

Old Business
Motion was made by Mr. Green to approve the invoices as submitted.  Seconded by Mr. Christiansen.  Motion passed.

.

New Business
Mr. Schooler discussed with the Board the establishment of a separate account for the District’s share of the construction monies for project “B.”   The Board was in concurrence of this that the Board control disbursement of the funds, as needed, versus forwarding a lump sum check for the District’s share for the County to utilize for payment of the project.  
General 

Discussion
Discussion as to the development activity within the District… everything seems to be moving along nicely.  No major issues.

Next Meeting
The next meeting of the WRMD Board of Directors is scheduled for Tuesday, March 16th, 2004 at 8:30 a.m., at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.  

Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned.  

Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Terry E. Schooler,

Assistant Secretary
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